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FOR RELEASE 
 
Contact: Matthew Cavallo 
  Township Manager/Deputy Emergency Management Coordinator 
  (973) 857-4769 
 
Out of the abundance of caution and to help curtail the possibility of community spread of Novel Coronavirus 
(COVID-19), the Township of Verona will be implementing the following procedures effective the Close of 
Business on Friday, March 13.   
 
MUNICIPAL OFFICES & FACILITIES 

• Municipal Offices 
o Physical public access to all municipal offices (including Town Hall, the Community Center, 

and the Public Works Office) will be suspended through at least Sunday, March 29.   
o The Gould Street public lobby of the Municipal Building will be open to the public weekdays 

from 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. for access to the Tax Collector’s drop box and the public restrooms 
only.  No loitering shall occur in or around this lobby. 

o All offices are open and Municipal Staff will be available during this time to answer questions 
and concerns from the public via telephone and email, however no in office visitation will be 
permitted for the duration. 

o All residents and property owners are encouraged to utilize our online payment options for 
taxes and utility payments and online registration platform for Recreation. 

o The Verona Municipal Court session scheduled for Wednesday, March 18 has been cancelled 
and all cases will be adjourned.  For more information, please call (973) 857-4772. 

o Emergent matters of the Police Records window (such as handicapped parking permits) will be 
handled at the Police Department Dispatch window.  Residents are advised to utilize the 
Bloomfield Avenue entrance to access this window.  Routine report requests can be requested 
via phone at (973) 857-4817 and they will be emailed or faxed to you. 

• Building Department & Fire Prevention Bureau 
o Permit application drop off and pick up will be available by appointment only.  Please call (973) 

857-4835 to arrange an appointment. 
o Telephone screening for symptoms of COVID-19 prior to all appointments and inspections will 

be occurring.   
o The Township will be erring on the side of caution and the inspectors will be using discretion 

when entering dwellings and interacting with individuals.  Only essential contractors, 
homeowners, or authorized representatives necessary for the completion of any inspection shall 
be on site during such inspection in an effort to limit unnecessary contact. 

o All non-essential inspections by the Fire Prevention Bureau are suspended through March 29.   
o Residential Smoke, Carbon Monoxide, and Fire Extinguisher inspections for resale and rental 

of residential dwellings for Closings scheduled on or after April 2 will not be scheduled until at 



 
 

least March 30.  Any Residential Smoke, Carbon Monoxide, and Fire Extinguisher inspections 
for resale and rental of residential dwellings for Closings scheduled before April 2 will occur, 
however; only one realtor, homeowner, or authorized representative shall be on site during 
such inspection in an effort to limit unnecessary contact. 

• Department of Public Works – Water Department 
o Non-emergent water meter replacements are suspended through March 29. 
o Final readings of water meters will be scheduled by appointment only, however; only essential 

property owners or authorized representatives necessary for the completion of any inspection 
shall be on site during such inspection in an effort to limit unnecessary contact. 

• Recreation Facilities 
o Centennial Field, Liberty Field, and Freedom Field are closed through March 29.   
o The gymnasium at the Verona Community Center is closed through March 29. 
o Private events in the Verona Community Center Ballroom are not cancelled however, it is 

recommended that the host of such events consider cancelling/rescheduling any events that are 
expected to draw a significant number of people. 

 
VERONA PUBLIC LIBRARY 

• The Verona Public Library will be closed from 3:00 p.m. Friday, March 13 through Sunday, March 29.  
The Library plans to reopen on Monday, March 30. 

• Due dates for materials will be pushed to April 1 and holds will be suspended.  Please keep materials 
at home and do not return items in the book drop until the Library reopens. 

 
SENIOR TRANSPORT & MEDICAL TRANSPORT 

• All routes of the Senior Transport Van are suspended with the exception of food stores and pharmacies 
only. 

• Medical Transport will operate normally.  Telephone screening for symptoms of COVID-19 prior to all 
appointments will occur. 

 
PUBLIC MEETINGS 

• All Boards and Commission meetings are cancelled through March 31. 
• The Township Council meeting scheduled for Monday, March 23 will be held as scheduled however, 

the public will not be permitted to attend the meeting in person.  The meeting will be livestreamed on 
the Township’s YouTube Channel.  More information on this, including how the public will be 
permitted to participate in the meeting, will be forthcoming next week. 

 
OVERNIGHT PARKING 

• Overnight Parking Enforcement will be relaxed through April 30.  Please comply with all other parking 
statutes and ordinances, as they will remain in effect and will be enforced.  Any parking-related 
questions can be directed to the Verona Police Department at (973) 239-5000. 
 

GARBAGE & RECYCLING, LEAF AND BULK 
• Curbside garbage, recycling, vegetative waste (leaf), and bulk pickups will operate on a normal 

schedule. 
• The Recycling Center will operate on a normal schedule. 

 
All information provided is subject to change as this pandemic evolves.  Residents are advised to monitor the 
Township’s website and online social media for updates.  While we realize that changing normal routines, 
cancelling events and not seeing friends can be disruptive and upsetting, we are taking CDC recommendations 
very seriously and urge you to do the same. 



 
 

The Township understands the public’s concerns about COVID-19 and the Health Department is working 
closely with the NJDOH and the CDC to monitor and respond to the situation. 
 
The Health Department reminds the public to practice proper hygiene: 

• Wash your hands with soap and water for 20 seconds, especially after you cough or sneeze 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth 
• Cover your nose and mouth when you cough or sneeze, and remember to throw the tissue into the trash 
• Avoid close contact with sick people 
• Stay home if you are sick 

 
The CDC has identified older adults and people who have severe chronic medical conditions like heart, lung, 
or kidney disease are at higher risk for more serious COVID-19 illness.  According to the CDC, early data 
suggest older people are twice as likely to have serious COVID-19 illness. 
 
That is why the CDC recommends that people at higher risk follow the measures cited below: 

• Stay at home as much as possible 
• Stock up on supplies, food, and prescriptions. 
• Take advantage of many delivery options in our community.  Some of these known services include: 

o Shoprite from Home – (973) 575-1770 
o Nicholas Markets Foodtown of Cedar Grove – (973) 595-0655 
o Super Foodtown of Caldwell – (973) 226-4143 
o Stop & Shop – (973) 227-0319 
o Walgreen’s Pharmacy – Free delivery to Verona, 24 hour notice required (973) 559-0901 
o Livingston Pharmacy – Free deliver to Verona – (973) 227-0319 
o Medicine Shop Pharmacy (Cedar Grove) – Free delivery to Verona - (973) 239-3339 
o CVS Pharmacy (West Orange and Cedar Grove) – Free delivery to Verona 

  
Take everyday precautions to keep space between yourself and others. 

• When you go out in public, keep away from others who are sick, limit close contact, and wash your 
hands often. 

• Avoid crowds as much as possible. 
• Avoid cruise travel and non-essential air travel. 
• We are committed to staying connected to our older residents during this health emergency and have 

taken the steps to make regular calls to our most vulnerable seniors at home.  We will also stay in contact 
with regular updates via phone or email. 

 
We may need volunteers to provide remote assistance to our seniors.  If you are interested in helping, please 
contact our Department of Community Services at (973) 857-4800. 
 
Symptoms to monitor include fever, cough, and shortness of breath.  If you experience any symptoms, please 
contact your medical care provider.   
 
We strongly urge all residents to take all necessary precautions to prevent the community spread of COVID-
19.  We cannot over emphasize the importance of limiting social contact while the Township and the School 
District restrictions are in place.  Taking the necessary precautions and remaining mindful of restricting person-
to-person contact should be foremost in our day-to-day lives for the time being. 
 


